
GUMARANGANYJAL
(ROEBUCK PLAINS)

STATION 
 

SAFE ACCESS POLICY

Who does this Policy
apply to?

The Native Title rights of Yawuru People is
recognised, as is their right to access

Gumaranganyjal.

This policy is intended to apply to all visitors to
the Station. Different visitors may have

different connection to, and purposes for,
accessing Gumaranganyjal. Therefore, varying
degrees of access will be applied based on the

identified group an individual falls within.
These groups are;

Yawuru People, as the recognised Native
Title holders of the area

 
Non-Yawuru Aboriginal community
members, with historic connections to

Gumaranganyjal and with permission from a
Yawuru Person

 
Other general visitors, such as contractors,

NBY employees or consultants
 

This brochure provides a broad guide only,
and it is recommended that the Safe

Access Policy be reviewed in full via the
Yawuru website.

Key Contacts
Station Manager: 0418 950 001

Station Administration: 0408 218 629
Nyamba Buru Yawuru: (08) 9192 9600

Emergency Contacts
Emergency: 000

Broome Police Station: (08) 9194 0200
Broome Hospital: (08) 9194 2222

 

Further Information
The Safe Access Policy may be viewed here:

 



Gates, grids and
fences...

Ensure all gates adjacent to Great Northern
Highway and Broome Road remain closed at
all times.
Ensure any other gates are left as they are
found, i.e. always close a ‘closed gate’ and
always leave open an ‘open gate’.
Ensure no fences or gates are willfully
damaged, cut or altered in any way.
Advise the Station Manager or a Station
employee, at the earliest opportunity, if any
damage to a gate, fence or other item of
infrastructure is caused or observed.
If you observe any deceased or injured cattle
or any other animal welfare concern, please
contact the Station Manager as soon as
possible.

Gates, grids and fences are important Station
infrastructure. All visitors accessing
Gumaranganyjal must:

Hunting and use of
firearms...

Before accessing the
Station...

General purpose for going onto the
Station.
Area(s) of the Station to be visited.
Number of people.
Number and type of vehicles, including
registration number.
Any intention to bring a firearm onto the
Station.

Yawuru People are requested to, and all other
visitors must, contact the Station Manager at
least 48 hours prior to entry to the Station. 

The following information should be provided
to the Station Manager:

Raise the request with the Station
Manager during the initial phone contact.
Identify the area(s) on the Station where
the firearm is proposed to be used.
Meet with the Station Manager in order to
display a copy of their WA firearms
licence.

All visitors seeking to bring a firearm onto the
Station must:

Yawuru People and non-Yawuru Aboriginal
community members (with permission from a

Yawuru Person) may hunt or gather Australian
native species for traditional or cultural

purposes.

INTERFERING WITH CATTLE BY ANY MEANS IS
ILLEGAL. A $1,000 REWARD WILL BE OFFERED

FOR INFORMATION WHICH LEADS TO
PROSECUTION FOR THE ILLEGAL TAKE OF CATTLE


